
EYE & DUNSDEN PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of a Meeting held on April 17th at 7.45pm, 2018 at Dunsden Village Hall
Present Cllrs David Woodward, Richard Berkley, Ian Pringle, and Paul Harrison (SODC). 
052/18 Apologies for absence Cllr Sara Granshaw and David Bartholomew (OCC)
053/18 Declarations of interest None
054/18 Minutes of the last meeting The minutes from Tuesday 20th March 2018 were adopted. Adoption was proposed by Richard Berkley and seconded by David Woodward.


055/18 Matters arising from the minutes 


014.02/18 Coppa Club: There is no update on the parking enforcement in Sonning Eye.


092/17 Dunsden Green: There has been no update on the possible new signage here.
  056/18 County Councillor's report Cllr Bartholomew sent a report stating that a) a deal has been signed with the govt to deliver £215 m for transport infrastructure and affordable housing. The first release of £30m will be used for major improvements but investment will help improve the overall standard of the road network b) Two govt bids for housing infrastructure for Didcot Garden Town and West Oxfordshire Garden Village have progressed to the co-development stage. If finally successful this would fund transport improvement around Didcot and to the A40 and support the development of new homes in those areas c) Oxfordshire County Councillors have a 15k budget to allocate to community or Highway projects in their parishes. EDPC could receive £500 towards a highways project d) the OCC Adult Social Care Team is running a campaign to raise awareness of the Live Well Oxfordshire website. Details are at www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/livewell e) Govt money has been allocated for pothole repairs. Oxfordshire is to spend 3m on around 7 million potholes f) Caversham Quarry Liaison Committee met on 12th April g) as the bid for raising the Playhatch road was unsuccessful Cllr Bartholomew has requested an update on the next round of funding bids
057/18 District Councillor’s Report Cllr Harrison reported that a) Jane Murphy is the new leader of the tory group of the District Council b) new Service Managers have been appointed c) new regulations mean that all councils must intervene to offer meaningful assistance to the homeless. In South and Vale homelessness has fallen by 44% in contrast to 19% nationally d) the National Planning Policy Framework is being updated. Responses need to be in by 10th May e) Safe Places have been set up in Wallingford. Didcot and now Henley for people to go if they feel threatened, lost or worried f) the first draw on the SO lottery takes place 28th April. For every £1, 60p goes to good causes g) the Gallagher’s appeal for 90 houses in Kennylands Road started 10th April h) SODC land supply now stands at 4.1. It will be updated but is not sure it can be the number required by the time the Gladman inquiry starts i) there has been no approach so far to SODC regarding Reading Golf Course j) performance regarding Enforcement cases has improved significantly this month.

k) SODC is looking at its sport and leisure facilities and wishes to hear from those who use them now and, in the future, so that necessary provision can be made. Feedback can be made until May 7th at: https://survey.southandvale.gov.uk/s/Leisure2033/ Some facilities are already identified as lacking l) A man has been fined more than £1600 for illegal dumping.
058/18 Public Question Time/Correspondence

No members of the public present.


  
059/18 Financial Position   
059.01/18 The financial situation had been previously circulated. 
059.02/18 The April accounts were presented for payment. Cheques to the value of £4.178.96 were agreed. Cllr Berkley proposed the accounts be paid. This was seconded by Cllr Pringle. All agreed.  (Clerk to action)                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                
060/18 Planning Matters
New Applications None

       Applications Granted None

061/18 Eye & Dunsden Village Hall 
061.01/18 Bust of Wilfred Owen: This has been delivered and needs to be safely displayed. It is hoped that the Dunsden Owen Association might contribute to the mounting of the statue.


061.02/18 The Official Opening of the Village Hall will take place on May 5th. The general public are invited to visit the hall after 4pm. The car park needs to be cleared before the opening.


061.03/18 The Judi Dench event at the Mill at Sonning takes place on April 22nd. 
062/18 Applications for Grants & Donations The Clerk reported that the computer and scanner had now been delivered. BHPC are to contribute half of the extra money to top up the grant. (Clerk to action)
063/18 Allotments The Clerk reported that new tenants had been found and had been contacted. The clerk asked for confirmation that the PC was happy to have one additional tenant from another parish. The PC agreed. The Clerk added that another plot may also become available in the near future. (Clerk to action) The Clerk suggested that to comply with the GDPR an additional sentence was added to the tenancy agreement giving permission for the necessary personal data to be held by the clerk while a tenancy exists. (Clerk to action)
064/18 CAGE/Gladman Outline Application Preparations are continuing for the Inquiry. It might be necessary to arrange a bus from Emmer Green to the Rugby Club. The Chairman is being interviewed on South Today tomorrow.
065/18 Highways Footpaths & Open Spaces  
065.01/18 Playhatch Phone Box area. Richard Berkley is waiting on a quotation for the work to tidy the area.
065.02/18 Dunsden Green Phone Box. Ian Pringle has seen the phone box in Sonning and wondered who had been responsible for its restoration. The Clerk was asked to enquire of the clerk at Sonning whether she has a contact. (Clerk to action)
066/18 Minerals Both Parish Councillors apologised for failing to attend the recent liaison meeting. The next meeting is on Thursday 18th October and will include a tour of the facility.
067/18 Councillor resignation The vacancy on the Parish Council was advertised and as no-one has come forward it was decided to co-opt Naomi Baylis onto the Parish Council.  All agreed. The Clerk will forward paperwork. (Clerk to action)
068/18 APM The APM will take place before the Annual Parish Council meeting on May 15th at 7.45pm. 
069/18

Matters for future consideration Audit; GDPR.
The meeting closed at 9.07pm.



Date of next meeting: May 15th 2018

